St. Paul's Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting Minutes Highlights

The following are highlights of the September 28, 2016, Vestry meeting minutes.

Treasurer Carolyn Twisdale reported that the operating deficit is less than budgeted and pledge income is ahead of budget.

Sally Dudley, Director of Stewardship and Outreach Ministries, gave an update on the 2017 annual giving campaign under the leadership of Lee and Linda Bettis. Pledge packets will be mailed to parishioners who did not pick their packets up at church. Four parishioners will share personal testimony related to various ministries for the remaining Sundays in October.

Rector Dixon Kinser reported that the Rev. Darby Everhard will take a three-month sabbatical beginning January 1, 2017, and ending before Holy Week.

There will be a special service on All Soul's Day, November 2, recognizing those who have died within the last year.

The Vestry approved the hiring of the Interstate Roofing Company to investigate the water leaks affecting the plaster walls in the nave and around the stained glass windows.